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Welwyn Garden City Angling Club






Established  1946
President : Ron Archer
Chairman : Andrew ‘Max’ Richardson 
Secretary : Denis Jakes
Treasurer : Mick Pestle
__________________________________________________________________________________________





Annual General Meeting 2019
Present:  T Hamer, A Richardson, D Jakes, M Pestle, G Esmond, S Wickens, P Newton, D Markham, B Gwilliam, S Speake, P Arthur, C Papworth, D Aris and 12 members. 

Apologies for absence were received from N Pestle, B Armstrong, E Connolly, M Iles and Mr R Taylor.
Minutes of AGM 2018: Read and agreed. 
There were no matters arising
Correspondence: None 
Chairman’s Report: 10 year Stanborough Lake licence agreement now signed. Several hundred bream were introduced into the sailing lake in early March. Blue dye was added to the sailing lake at the end of February. A fish refuge piping scheme is still being considered for the sailing lake. Nature reserve stretch of the River Lea now opened up to day tickets. New swims created on the main lake at Fairlands and there is still a possibility of the middle lake being opened to fishing. Low water levels are causing concern at Holwell Court but we are looking for possible remedies. All swims now constructed and footpath finished at Holwell Hyde. Still no update on the licence at DeHavilland Lake at Colney Heath but most platforms and bridge work is now finished.
Secretary’s Report: Membership numbers are still falling so money is getting tighter and we are currently restricting spending. Thanks were given to Mr S Speake for bringing our printing needs in house resulting in a big saving for the club.
Treasurer’s Report: He explained items on the Profit and Loss Statement and Balance Sheet. The accounts were accepted by the meeting. 
Election of Officers: Chairman – A Richardson
 Secretary – D Jakes, Treasurer – M Pestle,
Club Captain/Match Secretary – G Esmond
Election of Committee: D Aris, B Armstrong, P Arthur, B Gwilliam, M Iles, D Markham, P Newton,
C Papworth, N Pestle, S Speake and S Wickens.
Proposals:  All subscriptions to increase by £5.00 per annum with joining fees and work party fees to remain unchanged. This was passed unanimously.
Questions to Chair:  Mr D Cox asked about the decreasing water level at Holwell Court. It is hoped that water can be fed into the lake by channelling from the adjacent barn.
Mr T Hamer complained about the club website. It was explained that newsletters encouraged members to submit significant catches and other interesting items.

Mr G Esmond asked about subscriptions for disabled and ladies. This will be addressed in committee.

NB ******* PLEASE CONTACT MR G ESMOND ON 07789 658056 IF YOU NEED TO ARRANGE ALTERNATIVE WORK PARTY DATES *******     






